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April 6, 2011

The Honorable Edmund G. Brown, Jr.
Governor of California
State Capitol, First Floor
Sacramento, CA  95814
Re: Senate Bill 2X – 33 percent Renewable Portfolio Standard  

Dear Governor Brown:

This letter is to respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 2 in the First Extraordinary Session (SB 2X) which establishes a 33 percent Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS) for California. 

The current RPS program requires investor owned utilities to procure 20 percent of California’s electricity from renewable sources by 2010.  According to the Public Utilities Commission, 18 percent of the state’s electricity came from renewable sources in 2010, and California will reach 20 percent this year. 

This bill will require investor owned utilities, publicly owned utilities, and energy service providers to procure 33 percent of California’s electricity from renewable resources such as wind, solar and geothermal by 2020.
A requirement of 33 percent renewable energy by 2020 would:

· Improve air quality;

· Address climate change;

· Protect ratepayers from the kind of market manipulation the state experienced in 2001, by diversifying our sources of energy;
· Allow American foreign policy to be based on American values and interests, rather than energy needs; and, 

· Bring green energy investment dollars, tax revenues and jobs to California. 

Senate Bill 2X offers a clear statutory pathway for utilities to reach 33 percent renewable energy use. It also provides utilities with the necessary flexibility to meet the RPS targets through the use of “off-ramps”, which allow for delayed compliance if and when a utility cannot procure renewable energy due to circumstances outside of its control.    
At the same time, SB 2X protects ratepayers from high energy bills by requiring the Public Utilities Commission to impose a limitation on the costs for procurement to prevent disproportionate rate impacts.  If a utility hits the cost cap, it can suspend renewable energy procurement. 
The bill also provides a clear signal to financial markets of California’s commitment to develop renewable resources. For this reason, the 33 percent standard is a crucial step toward your goal of creating half a million green jobs, and producing 20,000 new megawatts of renewable energy by 2020.
There is a broad coalition of supporters behind this bill: renewable developers, investor owned utilities, publicly owned utilities, environmental groups, labor and consumer advocates.
Finally, SB 2X enjoys bipartisan support in both the Assembly and the Senate, and exemplifies what can be accomplished when we all work together.  
I respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 2X. 

Sincerely, 

S. JOSEPH SIMITIAN

State Senator, Eleventh District

CHRISTINE KEHOE

State Senator, Thirty-Ninth District 

DARRELL STEINBERG

Senate President Pro Tempore, Sixth District
cc:
Gareth Elliott, Legislative Affairs Secretary

Nancy McFadden, Executive Secretary 
